KV High School

PSSC Meeting – January 16th, 2012
	Present:
	
	 Regrets:

	Bob Crowley
	Craig Logan
	Ryan Hachey

	Lori Munn
	Carol Hamilton
	Linda Campbell

	Gwen Shuttleworth
	Lynda Rogers
	Jane Richard

	Cyndi Joudrey
	
	Sean McCullum

	Peter Smith
	
	Sharon Bradley-Munn

	Gail Evans-Brown
	
	


1. Call to Order: The meeting was called to order at 7:02 p.m.

2. Agenda for the meeting this evening was reviewed and was approved by Bob Crowley and seconded by Craig Logan.
3. Minutes from the meeting December 19th, 2011 were reviewed. One change made (John MacDonald vs. Jim MacDonald). They were approved by Gail Evans-Brown and seconded by Craig Logan.
4. Correspondence:

None received
5. Student Report

· Last weekend (January 13th/14th) Riverboat Tournament (Basketball): KV Girls list in the finals to RHS; KV Boys lost a heartbreaker in double overtime.
· January 20th is MORP, the half way point to Prom. Events are being planned around that.
· February 9th: Grad class Hallway surprise event being organized for Grads.
· Exams next week.
6. Action items/Business arising from previous meeting:

· Peanut Allergy:  Mr. Smith gave an update on the peanut allergy situation.

· KVHS Sign: Information has been submitted to District Office. 

· Health Fair: Tentative date Oct 18, 2012. 
· Budget Review: Review at February 20th meeting.
· School Improvement Plan: Update in February on Advisory.  Please send comments/ideas/feedback to Mr. Smith.  Gwen Shuttleworth discussed the Franklyn Covey book the Seven (7) Habits of High Effective People and how we may be able to adapt this into the High School Environment for Advisory.  Perhaps this could be used in a Theme week.
8.  New Business

· Staff Appreciation Week Planning: February 27th is Staff Appreciation Week.  

· February 27th: Tim Horton’s cards for Bus Drivers. Mr Smith has the cards.
· February 28th – evening: Preparation for staff breakfast
· February 29th: Staff breakfast: having it in the Culinary Tech room worked really well.  Volunteers to cook are required. We would like to buy materials ahead to get ready. Action: Craig Logan to send shopping list to Mr Smith; Mr Smith to book the Culinary Tech Room.
· Draws will be done every day for teachers & support staff (Gift Certificates).
· Muffins (Monday) & Chocolates (Friday): Mr. Smith will send out a talk mail (week of 13th and a reminder the 20th) and an Edline email asking for parent volunteers to contribute muffins and chocolates – Gail and/or Lori will be the contact for the parents.
· Fact Sheets: Mr Smith will get a committee together to discuss what types of fact sheet would be of interest. Discussion generated around what type of “Fact Sheets" we can post (electronic and on a bulletin board):

·  What to expect the first week (at High School)
· Graduation Requirements

· Cheat Sheet on how to use Ed Line 
· FAQ’s for parents

· Who to call for what at the school
9.  Principal’s Report 

· Changes in the district:  will not affect the student body. Many unknowns still at play as to what the changes will be in processes, etc. at district office.
· School information: we are now on bottled water (i.e. Nine (9) Culligan Water coolers).  We will be hooked up to Quispamsis water next year. We are on three wells that are tested regularly.  One test showed up abnormal.  We will be on bottled water until the tests come back clear. 
· Exams start next week.  Message was sent out today (Via talk mail and Ed Line email) to all with schedule and snow date scenarios. February 1st – Report cards.  Transcript request forms for grads are available at the office.
· Safe Grad fundraiser – Prom extravaganza  

· English Proficiency test this week. This is a requirement for Graduation.
10. “Once Around the Table”
· None
14.  Meeting adjourned at 8:19 p.m.

15.  Next meeting: February 20th, 2012
Respectively submitted by:

Carol Hamilton 
